
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 August 2023 

"Blessed be God, even the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of mercies, and the God of all comfort; 

Who comforteth us in all our tribulation, that we may be able to comfort them which are in any trouble, 

by the comfort wherewith we ourselves are comforted of God."  (II Cor. 1:3,4) 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.   

Brethren, we want to thank each of you for your continued prayers and support as we continue serving the 

Lord in Bulgaria.  This summer has been full.  First, we were able to return to the states for just a short time to 

be with our daughter, Maggie, as she graduated high school.  She will be living with her sister in South 

Carolina; the Lord has provided her with a job, and even a car.  A dear pastor friend in Virginia gave her his 

car.  What a blessing that is! Seeing the Lord bless your children is a great joy.  We were also able to visit with 

our son, Isaac, who is studying for the ministry. Bur, alas, our time of departure has come, and once again we 

say good-bye to our dear children.  Our Lord told us that, he that loveth son or daughter more than me is not 

worthy of me, And he that taketh not his cross, and followeth after me, is not worthy of me. He that findeth his 

life shall lose it: and he that loseth his life for my sake shall find it.  It's not easy to forsake all for Jesus, but he 

told us again, Verily I say unto you, There is no man that hath left house, or brethren, or sisters, or father, or 

mother, or wife, or children, or lands, for my sake, and the gospel's, But he shall receive an hundredfold now in 

this time, houses, and brethren, and sisters, and mothers, and children.  As we said good-bye to one family in 

America, we were greeted by a larger family here in Bulgaria - those who have come to know and love the 

Lord Jesus through our service here. 

Also, last month Verity's father passed away.  He was 83, and ready to go.  He had lived a long life in service 

to the Lord and brought many people to the knowledge of salvation.  Even at his death and funeral there were 

more testimonies shared of people who had come to know the Lord through his witness. We thank God for 

such a goodly heritage. 

Here in Bulgaria we stay busy preaching in churches with our national pastors.  This month we're baptizing.  

There's been several new believers baptized, and several others still waiting.  Some of our people have moved 

to western Europe for work and found churches to attend, but they want to be baptized in Bulgaria. 

In the village of Avren we have had a building for some time where we produce Bibles and hymnbooks.  This 

year we are fixing up the old house which was falling down.  The new roof is on, but the interior of the house 

still needs a lot of work.  When it's finished it will provide rooms for church, and a fellowship hall, as well as a 

small apartment.  Ralph Cheatwood, our senior missionary, had wanted to have church for three different 

groups in this village - Bulgarian, Turkish, and English.  We've already had Turkish and English meetings here, 

and we've had some interest among the Bulgarians.  Our desire is to finish this building for the glory of God 

and have a place where the local people can come hear about Jesus.  Would you pray that the Lord would 

send in the funds that are needed to finish this work? 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support. 

In Christ, 

Zachary LeFevre 
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 “speaking the truth in love…” 

     Eph. 4:15 

“...thy word 
is truth.” 
   Jn 17:17 
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